
Cyngor Cymuned Llanbadrig Community Council 
 

Cofnodion o gyfarfod y Cyngor Llawn a gynhaliwyd nos Fawrth 17/9/2019 
Minutes of the Full Council meeting held on Tuesday evening 17/9/2019 

 
Presennol / Present: Derek Owen (Cadeirydd/Chair), Elfed Jones, Vic Ensor, Brian Potter, Enid Jones, 
Jack Longman, Cyng/Cllr Aled Jones, Cyng/Cllr Richard Jones 
 
Yn Bresennol / In Attendance: Carli Evans-Thau (Clerc/Clerk), Eira Parry (Cyfieithu/Translation), 
Dylan Williams (CSYM/IACC), Ifer Gwyn (Horizon) 
 
Ymddiheuriadau / Apologies: Carys Davies, Peter Cross 
 
1 Croeso / Welcome 
 The meeting was chaired by Derek Owen, he welcomed all to the meeting. It was noted that 

both Carys Davies and Peter Cross had given their apologies on grounds of ill health. Agreed 
to accept their apologies for the period of illness and recovery. 
 

2 Datgan Diddordeb / Declaration of Interest  
 Dim/None 

 
3 Wylfa Newydd (Ifer Gwyn) 
 Ifer Gwyn was thanked for attending the meeting. A general update was given regarding the 

Wylfa Newydd site and the project in general. The decision on the DCO is due 23/10/2019 
and this will determine the next step if the project.  
 

4 Dylan Williams (Datblygu Economaidd / Economic Development) 
 Dylan Williams was welcomed to the meeting. Mr Williams gave an overview of IACC’s vision 

for North Anglesey having secured £495k from the NDA over a three-year period. He 
explained that a programme of schemes and a framework was to be developed to be able to 
release the funding. It was explained that the funding was not for community projects but 
rather the wider economic benefit of the region.  
 
Possible proposals include –  

- Retaining talented young people through an apprenticeship scheme, with work 
placements being offered on the NDA/Magnox sites. 

- Developing a business case for North Anglesey to be designated an enterprise zone, 
enabling the draw down of further funding. Potential sites have been identified such as 
the Rehau site in Amlwch. 

- Development of Amlwch Port as a tourist destination and review the tourism plan. 
There is further funding available up to £100K via a new WG tourism grant that could 
add value to the NDA funding already secured. 

 
It was agreed that it was important to keep young people and their families in the area, and 
that employment opportunities would enable people to stay. 
 
Members were concerned that the NDA funding would be a paper exercise and that all funds 
would be spent on administrative work with no real impact being made in the communities. 
 
Derek Owen noted that the development of a touring caravan park in the Cemaes area would 
bring more people to the area. Since the closure of Park Lodge, there is no such facility in the 
immediate area. Agreed that IACC would look whether the current policy would allow for the 
reinstatement of capacity. 
 
An industrial heritage trail bringing together Mynydd Parys, Amlwch Port, Porthwen etc was 
discussed as a possible project.  The Coastal Path was acknowledged as being one of the 
best investments of late and being very well used and a great attraction for visitors and locals 



 

alike. All present agreed that a heritage trail joining the different communities would be 
beneficial and relatively low cost. 
 
Dylan Williams noted that he intended to discuss possible ideas with both the Twrcelyn 
Alliance and the North Anglesey Councils’ Partnership so that the NDA funding was prioritised 
accordingly. Dylan Williams was thanked for attending the meeting. 
 

5 Cofnodion Cyfarfod Diwethaf / Minutes of the Last Meeting 
 The minutes were confirmed correct. Proposed by Elfed Jones seconded Brian Potter.  
  
6 Materion yn codi o’r cofnodion / Matters arising from the minutes 
6.1 
 
 
 

Sedd Wag / Vacant Seat 
Further guidance has been received from One Voice Wales. Agreed that new members would 
be co-opted at the next meeting. It was confirmed that there were two vacant seats and three 
applicants. 

  
7 Adroddiadau Pwyllgorau / Committee Reports 
7.1 Adroddiad Pwyllgor Cyllid / Finance Committee Report  
 Derek Owen gave an overview of the finance committee meeting. He noted that the 

refurbishment of the flat was now complete and the property to be marketed by Dafydd Hardy 
Estate Agents. The Village Venture Shop have asked for a new door at a cost of £1.6k, this 
for both security and energy efficiency. It was noted that WE Jones would be awarded the 
contract for cemetery path, with the work to be complete as soon as possible. The committee 
have agreed to contribute towards the cost of the annual bonfire night. A list of payments and 
the monthly finance report is available to members should they wish to discuss further.  
 

7.2 Pwyllgor Parciau a Mannau Agored / Parks and Open Spaces Committee 
The committee has not met. A meeting to be arranged as soon as possible. 
 

7.3 
 
 
7.4 

Rheolaeth yr Harbwr / Harbour Management 
The monthly report had been circulated to all members by email prior to the meeting.  
 
Pwyllgorau Allannol / External Meetings 
Derek Owen was congratulated on being elected Vice Chair of the Wylfa (Magnox) Site 
Stakeholder Group. (Aled Jones is Chair of the Group) 

  
8 Cynllunio / Planning  
8.1 
 
 
 
8.2 
 
 

Ceisiadau / Applications 
Phone Box Removal – no objection 
Stopping up of Highways, Tregele – no objection 

 
Penderfyniadau / Decisions 
None  
 

  
9 
9.1 
 

Gohebiaeth / Correspondence 
Review of Electoral Arrangements – three additional seats proposed for Anglesey, no direct 
impact on Twrcelyn Ward. 
 

10 
10.1 
 
 
10.2 
 
 
10.3 

Unrhyw Fater Arall / Any Other Business 
Parking on Ffordd y Traeth – an email from IACC asking whether the community council’s 
opinion on reinstating the parking restrictions. Agreed to monitor for a year and feed back. 
 
Noted that the lines for the parking bays in the car parks needed repainting. 
 
Pauline Roberts has asked for the hire of a chipper to recycle materials within the village.no 
objection. She has also provided a list actions required in the village as far as maintenance is 



 

 concerned. Agreed to discuss further at a parks and open spaces meeting. Richards Jones 
and Aled Jones were asked to arrange for IACC to cut back hedging at various locations 
throughout the village. 
 

11 Dyddiad y Cyfarfod Nesaf / Date of Next Meeting 
 The next meeting will be held on Tuesday evening October 15 2019 at 7pm.  
  
 The meeting closed at 20.15 

CET09/2019 

Arwyddwyd / Signed 
Derek Owen 
Cadeirydd/Chair 


